
Communities, Parks and Leisure Policy Committee – 26 Sept 2022 

Questions Received from Members of the Public 

Name Question Member(s) 

 

Dean 
Crouch 

Q.  How was Hillsborough Park benefitting from 
hosting the Tramlines event if they were not 
receiving any funding for it? 
 
A.  Hillsborough Park does receive some income from 
the Tramlines event and the Council is in discussions 
with Tramlines regarding their contributions for future 
years.  Any future questions relating to Tramlines may 
be better directed to the Economic Development and 
Skills Policy Committee. 
 

Cllr Richard 
Williams 

Andrea 
Flutter 

Q.  Andrea Flutter asked the LAC to clarify the 
Council’s ability to enforce a re-entry policy for the 
Tramlines event.   
 
A.  Whilst this question has been asked of the LAC, this 
Committee confirms that SCC does not have any rights 
to enforce Tramlines to adopt a re-entry policy. Nor is 
this a decision for the Safety Advisory Group 
(SAG).  The SAG is administered by Sheffield City 
Council, its core members are: - 
 

• SCC Health & Safety 
• SCC Highways 
• SCC Licensing 
• SCC Major Events Team 
• South Yorkshire Police 
• Yorkshire Ambulance Service 
• South Yorkshire Fire & Rescue 

 
As the name suggests, the group acts on an advisory 
basis.  Following the 2021 Tramlines event, the 
continuation of the no re-entry policy was put forward by 
Tramlines for review by the SAG, who agreed it was the 
best option operationally, on the grounds of public safety 
and to mitigate anti-social behaviour.  The SAG 
understands the reasons for continuing to adopt the no 
re-entry policy, which support a more manageable 
environment throughout the festival weekend both on 
and off site.   The SAG supports the policy and would 
not advise against it unless issues relating to public 

Cllr Richard 
Williams 
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safety are identified as a result of the policy, that 
cannot/have not been mitigated. 
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